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Yes





Tom McCabe


Minister for Finance and 


Public Service Reform











Tom McCabe, following a similar decision taken by the UK government in respect of the LGPS in England and Wales, believes that the rule of 85 will breach a European Directive on Age Discrimination that is to be implemented from October 2006.





Mr  McCabe refuses to publish the legal advice on which this decision is based.





No





Katharina von Schnurbein


European Commission spokeswoman


Employment, Social Affairs and Equal Opportunities








Katharina von Schnurbein stated that the Scottish Executive was wrong. She cited Article 6 of the age discrimination directive, which states that governments can treat people differently on the grounds of age in certain circumstances.


�Von Schnurbein added: “It’s an artificial debate [and one that] is only going on in Britain. The directive has no influence on pension value or pension age. It is completely up to the member state. If they think it is reasonable for people to retire at 60, under EU law that is perfectly legal.”





Both UNISON Scotland and CoSLA believe that the rule of 85 does not conflict with the EU Directive and have legal opinion to confirm this.











